CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
January 21, 2011

Present:  Acklin, Carney, Dungan, Levin, Pittman, Armstrong, Smith, Walsh, Thorpe

Guests:  Karen Stone, William Greene, Lore Rutz-Burri

The meeting began at 2:05 p.m.  The minutes from the January 14 meeting were accepted.

Biology
Introductions were exchanged with Karen Stone, chair of the Biology department.  She explained the need for two new courses, BI 345 (Biostatistics) and BI 346 (Biogeochemistry).  The Field Biology degree option will be renamed Ecology, Organismal and Field Biology.  The committee discussed the new courses and some course modifications, and changes to the major.  After Stone departed the meeting, Pittman/Dungan moved to accept all the proposed catalog changes for Biology; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Course titles in class schedule
Armstrong showed the committee some unusual course titles in the class schedule, for some education courses that are specifically for certain groups of education students based on which level of teaching endorsement they are seeking.  The course titles appear to have a code embedded in them.  The committee wondered if students need these particular titles listed on their transcripts for licensure purposes, or whether there are other alternatives for these course names in the class schedule.  This will be discussed with William Greene.
Education
William Greene represented the School of Education to discuss undergraduate catalog changes.  ED 437 (Science and the Young Child) will be an online course for the Early Childhood Development degree.  This program is articulated with 16 community colleges.  The committee made suggestions about clarifying and shortening the course description for ED 437. After a lengthy discussion, the committee recommended that Greene submit a rewritten description after the meeting.  The ED 438 new course is also for the ECD program and is a diversity class.  Greene clarified a change in the requirements for the ECD program; students will have the alternative of having an AA or AS degree instead of the lower division prerequisites specified.  Carney asked about the elementary education program without licensure; Greene confirmed that students can either get the teaching license, or complete the program without licensure.
There is a proposal for Honors in Elementary Education, intended for students who want a higher level of self reflection.  Greene explained the differences between honors and non-honors curriculum.  Acklin asked about the Enhanced Portfolio and what this would include.  The committee recommended that the Education department submit this proposal to the Honors Council for feedback.  Greene departed the meeting.  

Criminology and Criminal Justice
Lore Rutz-Burri attended the meeting to answer questions about CCJ catalog changes.  CCJ 230 and 231 will both be required of CCJ majors.  She explained other CCJ catalog changes and the committee was satisfied with the information.  Rutz-Burri departed the meeting.

Decisions
Dungan/Carney moved to approve all the undergraduate Education catalog changes except ED 437 and the Honors in Elementary Education proposal.  The motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  The committee will deal with ED 437 after it receives the revised course description.  Acklin will send Greene the language developed for other Honors programs and check with the Honors Council about Honors in the Major.  Acklin will meet with Greene about how to list course titles in the class schedule.
Dungan/Pittman moved to approve the Criminology and Criminal Justice catalog changes; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  

There was a brief discussion about catalog styles and standards for writing.  Since we no longer have a publications editor, some of the refinement of catalog submissions is not done anymore.  Carney said the Curriculum Committee may need to take on a great role in ensuring that certain styles and standards are maintained.

The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
